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Thank you, Mr. President.

Italy welcomes the Ethiopian delegation and congratulates Ethiopia for its important reforms aimed at enhancing the protection and promotion of human rights as well as widening the democratic space and for its commitment to regional peace, security, development and socio-economic integration of the sub region. Italy also appreciates the commitment to end Female genital mutilation and Child marriage by 2025.
Italy recommends to:
· consider adopting a de jure moratorium on executions with a view to formally abolishing the death penalty; 
· take urgent measures to accelerate progress to end gender-based violence and harmful practices against women and girls, including child early and forced marriage and female genital mutilation;
· consider ratifying all the core human rights instruments to which it is not yet a party. 

Italy wishes Ethiopia a successful UPR.
Thank you.

